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Dear Mr. Golden:

As a bank president and stockholder T am writing to express my singere concerns and opposition to
the proposal that all financial instruments be marked to market.

Your proposal would require banks to recotd loans on the balance sheet at their market value. Our
bank’s loans are not for sale and the market value of the loans 1s not relevant. Tam certainly more
interested in how loans perform, not how the market views loan performance. Additionally, with
mndividualized payment terms, collateralization, and guarantee structures, the vast majority of
commercial bank loans have no reliable market in which they could be sold, further calling into
question the relability of using fair valuc as the basis for financial statements. FEven if there were
active markets, fair value is not the appropreate measurement 61 these Wans since it does not
represent the cash the bank will receive.

I understand that a loan’s intrinsic value may change because of current interest rates or because of
problems the borrower may have. But if there 1s a problem in repavment, the banks’ typical process
is to work the problem out with the borrower rather than sell the loan. So, even if it were casy to
find a marker value, that matket value is irrelevant, since the bank would not sell the loan. Asa
result of your proposal, bank capital will be affected by market swings that cannot reasonably be
expected to ever be realized by the bank.
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Another serious concern I have is whether, because the proposal to mark loans to matket does not
reflect a bank’s business model, requiring them to do so could result in a need for banks to change
their business models. As an investot, my desire to hold equity securities generally declines as
volatility increases. Because 1 do not view this as “true” volatility, I will be in a quandary about the
true reported financial position under the proposal. Some investors will likely put pressure on banks
to reduce the volatiity, and, in many cases, this may result in shifting toward an mnvestment banking
model rather than a traditiona! banking model, or result in limiting products to those that are
sheltered from market volaglity. This, to me, seems to be an illogical and unintended result, and a
situation where the accounting should not be driving the business model.

Additionally, I am very concerned about the costs and resources that will need to be dedicated to
produce and audit such data. We have learned from the recent financial crisis that markets are
sometimes illiquid and sometimes irrational. Because banks do not use fair values in managing their
cash flows, I anticipate that this could require banks to hire more staff and /or consultants to assist
with estimating fair values and to pay significantly higher audit fees. In the end, investors will be
paying consultants and auditors significant sums to make estimates that my fellow shareholders and

1 will do nothing with.

With this in mind, I recommend you to drop yout proposal to mark loans to market, as, from my
petspective as an investor, it does not improve financial reporting.

Thank you for considering my views. Please feel free to contact me if you would like to discuss my
concerns.

Sincerely,






